
PARISH
NOTES 

THE ELEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY         

20 AUGUST 2023 

 

9.30am  ZEST  

 

              Please join us for Fairtrade tea and coffee  

                         in the Parish Room between 10 and 11am. 

 

11.00am  HOLY COMMUNION 

 

Readings:    Romans 11: 1—2a, 29—32 
   (New Testament p. 156-157)  
   Matthew 15: 21—28  
   (New Testament p. 16) 
    
Hymns:  Love divine 
   Morning has broken 
   Dear Lord and Father 
   Praise my soul 
 

 

Welcome to 

St John the Divine  

The Parish Church of 

Menston with Woodhead 

21—26 AUGUST                      WORSHIP & ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK   

 

Wednesday 10am—12pm—Parish Office open 

23    

 

Thursday   9.30am—Midweek Communion  

24   9.30am—Magazine Collating in the Parish Room 

           

NEXT SUNDAY — 27 AUGUST 

THE TWELFTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY 

h 

9.30am       Zest  

 

11.00am      Holy Communion  

h 

Vicar: Revd Steve Proudlove, 12 Fairfax Gardens, Menston, LS29 6ET 
Tel: 877739 Email: vicar@stjohnmenston.org.uk 

hh 
Associate Priest: Revd Andrew Howorth  
Email: associate@stjohnmenston.org.uk 

hh 
Parish Office: Burley Lane, Menston, LS29 6EU Tel: 872433  

Email: office@stjohnmenston.org.uk 
hh 

www.stjohnmenston.org.uk  
Twitter: @MenstonStJohn Facebook: @StJohnMenston  

hh 
Registered charity no. 1129823 

To give towards the work of St JohnΩs,  
here and more widely, scan the QR code. 



h 
h 

WE PRAY FOR  
 

The Sick:     Pauline Blake, Angela Evans, Enid Holdsworth, 
    Sheila Glennie, The Robinson family 

 
Memorial Book:   Madge and Edgar Oldfield, Robert Jeffray,  
    Jennifer Wightman, Marjorie Sanderson, Tom  
    Walton, Isaac Lone, Elsa Hall, Jennifer Shaw,  
    Reginald Dobbs, Frank Frith, George Glennie,  
    John Laxton, Mary Denison, Penelope Tuke 
 

    ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  
 

* Local government, community leaders 
* All who provide local services 
* Those who work with young or elderly people 
* Schools, colleges and universities 
* Emergency and rescue organizations 
 

gh 

   ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  ~  

 
Generous God,  

fill our hearts, inspire our souls, and challenge our minds  
as we navigate the paradoxes of life,  

that we may love you in the heights and depths of our being,  
and so learn how to love our neighbours as ourselves  

with wisdom, grace and compassion.  
May our love be humble yet courageous,  

sensitive not presumptuous,  
and kind and generous in all things;  

even as you gave your all in Jesus Christ,  
and outpour your life through the Holy Spirit,  

through whose presence we pray.  
Amen.  

HARVEY FAMILY CELEBRATION 
Do join the Harvey family for light 
refreshments in the Parish Room after 
today’s 11am service. 
 
THANK YOU! 
Thank you very much to Roy 
Wilkinson who has once again 
spruced up the main church door with 
a new coat of paint, it looks great. 
 
CHURCH COMMUNICATION 
Are you good at talking with people? 
Are you a whizz at social media? Do 
you have ideas about how to publicise 
church life in Menston? If so, we 
could be looking for you! St John’s is 
always looking for better ways to 
make sure everyone in the church,  
the village and the wider community 
know what we are doing. If you have 
ideas and would be willing to help 
getting the message out, then sign up 
and let us know what you can do. 
A few minutes a month could be all it 
takes to grow the church family and 
make St John’s the centre of a 
vibrant Menston community. If you’d 
like any more information, or to 
volunteer, please contact Steve at  
vicar@stjohnmenston.org.uk. 
 
CHARITABLE GIVING 
In June and July you voted for which 
local charity our giving should go to in 
2024. With 254 votes, the winner was   
Behind Closed Doors. In close second 
was Outside The Box with 251 votes, 

and Inn Churches got 188 votes. In 
August and September voting decides 
which national charity our giving 
should go to in 2024. The options are: 
ECO Church, Shelter and A Band of 
Brothers. Please do remember to cast 
your votes in the jars at the back of 
church! 
 
CAN YOU HELP IN THE COMMUNITY? 
We are aware of a Ukrainian family 
with small children hoping to gain a 
sponsor in Menston where some of  
their family have already arrived and 
are now renting for themselves. 
Perhaps you are able to help them on 
what would hopefully be a short-term 
basis until they find somewhere to 
rent for themselves? Please contact 
Steve, our vicar, if you are interested. 
 
QUESTIONS ABOUT YOUR FAITH?  
Things that you just don't understand, 
that lead you perhaps even to doubt? 
No matter the question, it's important 
to talk about bits of Christianity with 
which we struggle. If you have 
questions about faith, then please 
write them down and put them in the 
box at the back. Some of these 
questions will be dealt with during 
services, and some are responded to 
on our website: www.stjohnmenston. 
org.uk/church-question-box. 
 
SUNDAY EVENINGS 
The Den & The 6pm Service are 
currently on summer break. 


